

TOWN OF HARWICH, MA 02645

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
MINUTES
Harwich Community Center, Room #5
Thursday, September 8, 2016
6:00 P.M.

Present:  Chairman, Jack Brown; Larry Ballantine; Noreen Donahue; Laurie Gillespie Lee and, Dana DeCosta
Absent:  John Chorey; Ed McManus; Rich Larios, and Mark Ameres
Also Present:  Town Administrator, Chis Clark; Fire Chief, Norm Clarke; Deputy Fire Chief, David LeBlanc, and Fire Department Lieutenant Scott Tyldesley

I.  Call to Order

Chairman Jack Brown called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM when a quorum was established.
II. Approval of Minutes:

July 14, 2016
Motion made by Dana DeCosta to approve the Minutes of July 14, 2016.  Seconded by Noreen Donahue.  Vote:  5-0-0.
III.  Transfer of Funds:  Re:  Fire/ambulance software 
Discussion:  Lieutenant Tyldesley spoke regarding the need for replacing the current electronic patient care reporting (EPCR) Ambupro with Imagetrend.   He explained the difficulties the department is experiencing with the current Ambupro system and the interaction between hospital and ambulance.

Chief Clarke addressed the problem of the current system going down and loss of billability to the town.


Deputy Chief LeBlanc addressed the cost saving to the town if the $14,000 requested Reserve Fund Transfer is approved.


Noreen Donahue discussed recouping loss of money from failed current system.

Chris Clark addressed the issue of recouping funds and Larry Ballantine addressed the process of transferring systems.


Chief Clarke discussed his lack of optimism that the Cape Cod Hospital will commit to Ambupro and he said that other Cape towns are making the change to Imagetrend. 
Motion made by Dana DeCosta to approve the Transfer of $14,000 from the Reserve Fund to replace the current electronic patient care reporting system.  Seconded by Larry Ballantine.  Vote:  5-0-0.
Discussion:  Chris Clark discussed a proposal from Bennett Environmental Associates, Inc. Dated September 6, 2016 regarding Site Assessment for plumb at West Harwich School.  The request is for $6,000 for testing related to volatile organic compounds.  Discussion regarding approval from the Board of Selectmen prior to commitment from the Finance Committee approval of the Transfer of Funds.
Noreen Donahue said she was not in favor of approving the funding of the Bennett Environmental proposal based on interior building 2010 updates regarding the West Harwich School.

Chris Clark discussed testing on town owned property (West Harwich School) as opposed to private property.

Larry Ballantine said he wants an opportunity to look at the data.

IV. Topics for Discussion and Possible Votes
1.  Year-end Budget Transfers

Chris Clark discussed “General Fund Accounts in Deficit” Dated June 30, 2016 in the amount of $100,020.00 be paid out of the General Fund and reimbursed out of the Revolving Fund.
Motion made by Dana DeCosta to approve the transfer of $100,020.00 to balance accounts.  Seconded by Larry Ballantine.  Vote: 5-0-0.

2. Finance Committee FY 17 Budget – Chris Clark

Discussion of Capital Outlay Committee Budget Planning Forms.
Dana DeCosta discussed operation of Capital Outlay Committee vs. Town Charter.  He said it operates efficiently, but not in sync with the Charter.

Larry Ballantine said he wants more interaction with departments.  He discussed a newspaper article he read regarding Chatham and the Acela Program as an example.  Mr. Clark said that David Spitz was the point person.  He said he has pushed for an IT department being responsible.  Harwich has one IT person as opposed to several IT people in other towns. 

3. Review and Assign Liaisons – Postponed

4. New Town Positions Draft

Discussion of “Trends in Budget” from Town Administration.  Noreen Donahue asked regarding Free Cash projection.  Chris Clark said he will have a better number in November.  Mr. Clark spoke regarding conservative numbers in Free Cash allocation.  He referred to Triple “AAA” rating in other communities as an example.

Jack Brown said that the Stabilization Fund is a priority and that 3-5% is a bit unreasonable.  He discussed the use of “new Town People Position Data Sheet”.
Dana DeCosta said that there also needs to be a discussion regarding eliminating positions.

Discussion of five positions requested by a department and filled with one (consolidation of two part-time with one full time position).

Dana DeCosta wants to see a spread sheet with position information (for comparison over three year period of time).

Larry Ballantine said he is looking for more description with regard to positions.

Noreen Donahue feels that the data will help the Finance Committee make decisions.  Discussion of consolidation of some departments in the Budget (difficulty in comparison with other years).

Chris Clark discussed the fact that 125 to 150 full time employees grows to 400 with seasonal (part-time) employees.

Dana DeCosta said he wants to see charts with data and columns etc. so that there is a basis for comparative analysis.

V.       Announcements and Correspondence 
Joint Meeting with BOS sometime in November.

VI.       Old Business 
Discussion of Subcommittee rolls and recommendations.  Noreen Donahue concerned with point of view of Town Meeting voters.
Dana DeCosta said he thinks the Middle School issue needs to have an opinion expressed to the public.

VII. New Business 
Dana DeCosta discussed Finance Committee attendance at AMA Show.  Discussion of $200 to $250 per person for three members of Finance Committee (3 each year) to be paid out of Town Budget.
VIII. Committee Reports: 
Reports at next meeting.
Dana DeCosta and Mark Ameres – Salaries for elected officials.
IX.   Adjourn

Motion made by Dana DeCosta to adjourn at 8:00 PM.  Seconded by Larry Ballantine.  All in Favor.
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